TOWN of WOOLSEY
Regular Meeting February 10, 2020

Mayor Laggis opened the hearing on the Short Term Work Program at 7:00 pm. Tree
Preservation Ordinance was pushed back to 2023. Several have been completed or are
currently in the works. Council added “work with D.O.T. and Fayette County to address
traffic flow and traffic safety concerns in town” to the STWP list. There were no more
comments or concerns so the hearing was closed. The monthly meeting was opened at
7:12pm. In attendance were Mayor Laggis as well as Councilmen Kenny Wright, Jack
Gilson and Councilman Carden. The minutes from January’s meeting were approved
with Councilman Carden making the motion and Councilman Gilson seconding it.
Motion passed.

Financial Report Councilman Wright made a motion to accept the Financial Report and
he was seconded by Councilman Gilson. Motion passed.

Old Business

1. Rod Wright — Interested in building subdivision, but needs a variance to allow for 6
homes instead of 5. Each home would have over an acre of property and area is zoned
R-1. Although the variance has not been formally asked for, it would be to have set
backs 50’ instead of 150’. Councilman Carden and Mayor Laggis both expressed
reservations about this variance since Zoning Ordinance was recently updated and the
precedence that this variance would/could be setting. Mayor Laggis said that the County
Engineering Office and Health Department needs to issue a report before Mr. Ungaro
formally submits this proposal to the Council.

New Business

1. Boy Scout Eagle Project — Mayor Laggis was approached by a 14 yr old who is
working on obtaining his Eagle Scout rank and would like to do a project near the Town
Hall. The Scout is currently in discussions with his Scout Master and will get back to the
Mayor and Council with his plans.

2. Resolution #2020-03 Transmittal Resolution — Councilman Wright made a motion to
approve the transmittal of the STWP to the state and he was seconded by Councilman
Gilson. Motion passed.

With no more business to come before the council, the meeting was adjourned at
8:20pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Stacey Collins, Town Clerk



